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2010 — 2011  

Officers  

My Dear Brother Knight's, 

  

Thank you for your show of confidence in electing me for a second term 

and congratulations to my fellow officers.  Together, we will work tire-

lessly to fulfill the goals of our Council and our Order. 

 

Please join us for our Installation of Officers at our July meeting. 

 

God Bless, 

 

Juan E Hinojosa, Grand Knight 

The Grand Knight’s Corner 

Officers: 

 
Juan Himjosa - Grand Knight 

 Ken Yunker - D. G. Knight 

Eugene Mantzey - Chancellor 

Chris Mattix - Warden 

Dan Sbisa - Recorder 

Mike Meyers - Treasurer 

David Bruns - I. Guard 

Brad Wood - O. Guard 

Henry Marsh - Financial Sec. 

John Milosevich - Advocate 

Tom Webb - 3 Yr. Trustee 

Carol LaJaunie - 2 Yr. Trustee 

John McEntire - 1 Yr. Trustee 

Next Membership 

Meeting 
 

General Membership 
Meeting  

July 14th, 7:30 p.m. 

 
Installation of Officers  

 
St. Robert’s Parish 

Center  

Next Officer  

Meeting 
 

July 11th, 10:15 a.m.  
 

St. Robert’s Rm. 124  

Trustee’s Report 

My Brother Knights: 

 

On June 9th at our General Business Meeting the following Knights were 

elected to lead our Council for the next fraternal year.  Please congratu-

late and pray for these men as they work for the benefit of our Council 

and our Fraternity. 

 

Fraternally yours,    

 

Carrol LaJaunie, 3 Yr. Trustee 

John McEntire, 2 Yr. Trustee 

Ken Yunker, 1 Yr. Trustee 

 

  2010—2011 Candidates 
 Grand Knight   Juan Hinojosa 

 Deputy Grand Knight  Ken Yunker 

 Chancellor   Gene Mantzey 

 Warden   Chris Mattix 

 Recorder   Dan Sbisa 

 Treasurer   Mike Meyers 

 Advocate   John Milosevich 

 Inside Guard   David Bruns 

 Outside Guard   Brad Wood 

 3 Year Trustee   Tom Webb 



Better Communications 

  

When possible, we try to use E-Mail to keep our members better informed of upcoming events, requests for volunteers, or other vari-

ous notices.  We currently have 38 members on our list. 

  

If you would like to be added to the list, please send your email ID to Henry Marsh [hmarshjr@embarqmail.com] 

Deputy Grand Knight/Program Director’s Report 

My Brother Knights, 

  

I first want to thank you for the confidence you’ve shown in me with your vote last month — I will do my best 

to not violate your trust.  All of the officers and Directors will need your support and assistance as we focus on 

the goal of creating an active and vibrant Council that supports our Parish and our members in the ideals of 

our founder, Father J. McGivney.   

 

As you’ve heard me say before, membership is the life-blood of every organization.  I want to personally 

thank Gene Mantzey for accepting the additional responsibilities of Membership Director. But he can not do it 

alone!  He needs each and everyone of us to actively recruit for our Council. I challenge each and everyone of 

you to ask at least one Catholic gentleman to join our order this month. 

 

For those of you that are new to the Knights, our mission focuses on making a positive difference in four key 

areas:   

1. Our Church as a whole and our Parish in particular, 

2. Our Community,  

3. Our Families, and 

4. Our Youth 

To that end, I’m looking for men to function as Director’s in these four areas.  No previous experience is 

needed, only a desire to help.  Please let me know if you have a particular area of interest. 

 

Fraternally yours, 

 

Kenny Yunker, Deputy Grand Knight 

Brothers, 

  

Invoices for dues for the new Council year (July 1, 2010) will be sent out shortly.  Our annual dues are $30.00 

with a recommended donation to RIB, (Religious Information Bureau), of an additional $7.50.   

 

For those of you that have not paid for 2010,  I will have a little reminder included in the invoice.  Please pay 

promptly: every time I have to send out another reminder it increases the costs to our Council.  Please support 

our Council! 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to give me a call at 816 578-4774 or email me at 

hmarshjr@embarqmail.com 

 

Fraternally yours,   

Henry Marsh, Financial Secretary 

Financial Secretary’s Report 
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How Are You At 

Trivia? 

Keep open Saturday evening, October 16th! 
 
In coordination with our Brother Council at St. John’s, on Saturday, Oct. 16th, we are going to spon-
sor a Trivia Night?   
 
It will be a great night of fun and competition, so get out your Trivia Pursuit game and start practic-
ing.  
 
Stay tuned for further announcements! 

Knights of Columbus  

7th Annual T-Bones Baseball Outing 

Saturday August 14th
 

Sponsored by - Good Shepherd Council #9272 Smithville MO 

  

The Good Shepherd Council will be 

sponsoring their annual T-Bones base-

ball event on Saturday August 14th.   

Food served  4:30, game starts 7:00 P.M. 

The cost is $15.00 per person for food and 

ticket.  All Knights, family, and friends are in-

cluded.  Anyone invited by a Knight of  Co-

lumbus member can attend. 

Game seats on third base side in front, in the shade.  Free Parking. 

Food will be served outside the stadium left field under a large tent in the grass starting 

at 4:30 P.M.  Brats, hot dogs, potato salad, beans, cookies, soft drinks, & beer included in 

the $15.00 fee.  Paper plates, silverware, cups furnished.  Bring folding chairs.  Free Park-

ing! 

  

Tickets must be ordered from Ken Yunker before July 20th. No Tickets at the event! 

Call Ken at 816-229-2587 or Email at kyunker@swbell.net 
 

The T-Bones Baseball facility is north of  the NASCAR track, or west of  Nebraska Furni-

ture mart in Kansas City KS.  Take I-70 west to I-435 north to Parallel Pkwy. west four 

blocks, left past legends. 



We pray for 
 

...all the unborn and 
especially the aborted. 
 

...an  increase in vo-
cations. 
 

...our brother 
Knights and their fami-
lies that are ill or in dis-
tress. 
 
…the families of all our 
fallen brothers. 

For the Good 

 of the Order 
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Our Council is getting ready to 
order Knights of Columbus T-
Shirts. These shirts are a 50-50 
blend, short-sleeve shirt with our 
4 color emblem on the left 
breast. Color of the shirts will be 
determined at our upcoming 
meeting.  We must have a mini-
mum order of 24. 
 
The cost will be: 
S—XL  $ 6.00 
XXL  $ 7.00 
XXXL  $ 8.00 
 
 If interested you can call 
Ken Yunker with the information 
at 229-2587 or email him at:  
 
 kyunker@swbell.net 

Council Activities Report 

Important Dates 

Please Mark Your Calendar 

Council 6506 GK Picnic 
Jul. 10, 12-6 p.m. 

Lake Jacomo, Shelter 10 
(we’re invited!) 

 
Officer Meeting 

Jul. 11, 10:15 a.m., Rm. 124 
St. Robert Bellarmine 

 
Council Meeting  

Jul. 14, 7:30 p.m. meeting 
St. Robert’s Parish Center 

 
Officer Meeting 

Aug. 1, 10:15 a.m., Rm. 124 
St. Robert Bellarmine 

 
Council Meeting  

Aug. 11, 7:30 p.m. meeting 
St. Robert’s Parish Center 

 

T-Bones Baseball Outing 
August 14th, 4:30 p.m. 
T-Bones Baseball Park 

(Order Tickets by 7/15/10) 
 

KofC Trivia Night 
October 16th 

St. Robert’s Parish Center 

 

Jeremy Radford, FIC, MDRT 
Field Agent 

(816) 769-0596 
jeremy.radford@koc.org 

 

“WHY BUY LIFE  

INSURANCE?” 
 

Why should you buy life insurance any-

way? Because, if your wife does become 

a widow; funds are created automati-

cally, immediately, and at the least pos-

sible cost. In addition, only life insur-

ance will provide a guaranteed steady 

income month after month.  

 

Consequently, life insurance is nothing 

less than an expression of 

your respect, concern, and 

your love for your wife and 

family.  

 

Call me today for an appoint-

ment. I want to hear from you.  

Knights of Columbus   
Life Insurance,  

Retirement Annuities &  
Long Term Care Insurance 

 

Grand Knight 
Juan Hinojosa 
    Juanandbev 
@comcast.net 

 
 

Financial Secretary 

Henry Marsh   

hmarshjr@embarqmail.com 

 

 
Newsletter  Editor 

Kenny Yunker 
kyunker@swbell.net 

 
 

Insurance Field Rep 
Jeremy Radford 

    (816) 769-0596  
   jeremy.radford 

@kofc.org 

Fraternal News 


